
 
RECORD OF DECISION TAKEN UNDER CABINET MEMBER DELEGATED POWERS 
AT COUNTY HALL, NEWPORT, ISLE OF WIGHT ON WEDNEDSAY, 31 OCTOBER 
2018 
 
THE CALL IN PERIOD FOR THIS DECISION EXPIRES AT 5.00PM ON THURSDAY, 8 
NOVEMBER 2018. THE DECISION CANNOT BE IMPLEMENTED UNTIL AFTER THAT 
DATE. 
 
Present:  Councillor Ian Ward – Cabinet Member for Infrastructure and Transport 
 
 Jon Baker – Democratic Services Officer 
 
 

Item Persistent Evaders – Vehicle Removal Policy 
Decision reference 10/18 
Notice of Decision 
Published 

19 October 2018 

Decision taken Option 1 – THAT the ‘Vehicle Removal Policy’ as drafted, be agreed. 
 

Option 4 – THAT the initialisation of negotiations with Island Roads 
contractor to extend their contract to include the removal, storage and 
disposal of persistent evader’s vehicles or if unsuccessful procure a new 
contractor, be agreed. 

Reason for 
decision 

To allow the council to have the ability to take action against persistent 
evaders and reduce the likelihood of a large number of PCNs being 
issued to the same vehicle without any prospect of payment.  
 
This will in turn increase either parking and/or PCN income 
 

Additional reasons To enable the authority to deliver national and regional policy associated 
with traffic regulation and acts. It will support the Island’s transport plan 
2011-2038 and support the strategic asset management plan 2011. 
 

Options 
considered and 
rejected 

Option 2 – agree an amended version of the draft ‘Vehicle Removal 
Policy’. 
 
Option 3 – not to agree the draft ‘Vehicle Removal Policy’. 
 
Option 5 – not to agree initiate negotiations with Island Roads’ contractor 
to extend their contract to include the removal, storage and disposal of 
evaders 

Representations 
Received 

None received 

Declarations of 
interest 

None declared 

Additional advice 
received 

None received 

 

https://www.iow.gov.uk/azservices/documents/2780-10-18-delegated-decision-PEVRP-v1.pdf



